
 

April 2013 

Dear friends in Christ: 

Praise the Lord for His wonderful grace. Time quickly slips by us as we are busy going about doing the ministry the Lord 

has called us to. Our health has been good over the past months, just normal things for folks like us getting up in age. 

The ministry here in Iglesia Bautista Buena Vista is moving along slowly. We continue to visit in many areas, trying to 

reach as many of the Latin people as we can. There have been several new ones over the past three months, including 

Manuel and his wife Veronica, Jaime Ornelas, Mariano Mendez, Agustin Meiwaz and several others. I had to be away 

three times in which our grandson Jacob covered for us. His Spanish is doing great. Please pray for this ministry. 

The jail ministry is showing results. Two weeks ago there were three that received Christ as their Savior. Most likely I will 

never see them in church here. They will be sent back to their country. Also, I was able to lead a man named Pedro, who 

lives in Moyock, North Carolina, to Christ during the month. 

Our trip to Bolivia is all set. We are looking forward to seeing all the folks and we will be very busy. The first Saturday 

that we are there I will do a wedding. Pray that the altitude does not affect us too much. Our Pastor Lee Godfrey, our 

granddaughter Elizabeth, and two young ladies will be going with us. While we are there a heavy schedule is being made 

for us by the churches. 

Last month we were in Mississippi at our mission Maranatha. It was wonderful to see some that we hadn’t seen in a long 

time.  The fellowship was sweet and all the preaching was just what we needed. The theme was “Passion for Souls”. 

Iglesia Bautist de Cota Cota reports that they have seen growth especially among the teens.  They are at the point of 

needing more space. They have already connected the sanctuary to the kitchen, yet they need more room. They are 

going to start building according to plans that were drawn up years ago. Little by little, as funds come in, they will work 

on the construction.  The cost is $50,000 for all everything. That seems like impossibility to me, yet I know that God IS 

able. 

Iglesia Bautista de Coqueni reports that the work is going very well.  There have been some battles, in which some 

wanted to do what other churches are doing and the Pastor has had to say no. Please pray for Pastor Jesus as he tries to 

do things according to the Word of God. 

Iglesia Bautista Heredad de Ovejuyo reports that the bus is up and running and bringing many to church. They just had a 

ladies fellowship in which the wives of the pastors and missionaries taught.  They are continuing to grow in the Lord. 

We thank you for all your prayers and support, 
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